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1.0 PURPOSE OF REPORT
1.1
The purpose of this report is to propose a local Code of Conduct relating to the way members and officers act who deal with planning matters. This has arisen from the recommendations of the Nolan report which considered standards of conduct in various areas of public life. This local Code of Conduct provides detailed and specific guidance on the matters a Councillor is entitled to take into account in dealing with planning matters, what is proper behaviour with an applicant, lobbying and the conduct of officers. 

2.0 RECOMMENDATION

2.1
That the Code of Conduct is adopted and incorporated into Standing Orders.

3.0 BACKGROUND
3.1
One of the key purposes of the planning system is to control development in the public interest. In performing this role, planning necessarily affects land and property interests, particularly the financial value of landholdings and the quality of their settings. It is important, therefore, that planning decisions should be open, impartial, demonstrating sound judgement and for justifiable reasons. The process should leave no grounds for suggesting with any justification that a decision has been partial, biased nor well-founded in any way.

4.0 THE LOCAL CODE
4.1
The proposed local Code of Conduct is attached to this report. It covers the scope of the Code, the role of members and officers, declaration of interests, lobbying, pre and post planning application discussions, reporting to the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel and the decision making process. A review of a sample of decisions is also proposed to help improve the quality and consistency of decision making.

5.0 CONCLUSION
5.1
The Nolan Committee on Standards in Public Life recommended that local authorities adopt practices and procedures designed to avoid grounds for allegations of malpractice arising in the future. The primary purpose of the local Code is to fulfil the recommendations of the Nolan Committee and establish a documented framework to ensure that members and officers act in a way which is not only fair and impartial, but is also clearly seen to be so.

